Friends of Bealings School

Meeting Minutes
Friday 15th May 2015 
Venue: Bealings School, Year 5/6 classroom

Time: 3:30pm

Present: Emma Barton (EB), Deborah Lait (DL), Heather Chandler (HC), Cathy Lawson (CL), Catherine Beresford (CB), Jos Saunders (JS), Rachel Maitland (RM), Joy Lowe (JL), Duncan Bathgate (DB), Sam Simpson (SS), Diener Hibble (DH) and Claire Connick (CC).
Apologies: Elizabeth Mansfield and Sharon Kerry.
Welcome

Approval of previous minutes: Approved
1.Quiz night
JS confirmed that Playford village hall had been booked for 13th June, and paid for. It was agreed that the Quiz would be advertised to the local community as well as Bealings parents at a cost of £3 per ticket. The maximum group size will be 6 and Chris Mason has agreed to be quiz master for the night. JS will put a note in the Playford and Bealings e-news and posters will be put up around both villages. SS agreed to put together a poster and co-ordinate with CB regarding tickets so that there was continuity with branding. The start time for the Quiz will be 7.30-8pm, with initial nibbles provided on each table and two breaks included. There will be extra nibbles and beverages available to buy from the bar on the night and prizes for the winning team. CC offered to donate a trophy for the winners and JS will produce a cake/sweet treat. 
Action: JS to advertise Quiz night in e-news and help put up posters in Playford/Bealings. Also produce sweet treat as one of the winning prizes.

Action: CB to organise and coordinate tickets with SS to be ready for sale the following week.

Action: SS to create a poster for the Quiz once she has been forwarded all the details.

Action: HC to organise ordering of nibbles and beverages.

Action: DB to advertise Quiz night on Twitter and school website. DB will also try to engage more parents by selling tickets in playground. A staff team had already been organised!
2.Outstanding Calendar money
HC has prompted all those with outstanding  sponsorships to pay and was confident that all monies would be in by the end of the month.
3.Feedback on sponsored walk 
A big thank you to Cathy Lawson, Jos Saunders and Elizabeth Mansfield for organising this. It was a great success and has raised over £850 towards new play equipment for the field. The good news has already been shared with the children during a whole school assembly and certificates will be handed out via class teachers before half term. 
4.100 Club
Duncan offered to fully promote this after half term. He will sell 100 tickets to parents in the playground and at the end of each month, a winner will be called. Half the money raised will go towards the fundraising total and half will be prize money. 
5.Update on 20’s plenty 
HC shared that following extensive pressure on the local council to create a 20’s Plenty zone in Bealings, the 20’s Plenty action group had been successful in securing £5,000 towards signs and the demarcation of the zone, and were now awaiting confirmation in writing from Peter Bellfield. The time frame for creating this zone will be 10-18 months and local residents/parents are encouraged to come to the next 20’s Plenty meeting to have their say regarding where the zone will be etc. 

Haart estate agents has also sponsored and contributed High Vis vests to the school for the children to wear and PCSO Sally Thomas has visited the school recently to talk to the children about road safety.  
6.Progress of tiles for extension wall.
DB shared that Mr Lowe would be attaching the tiles to the outside wall of year 3/4 and 5/6 classrooms as promised over the next couple of weeks. All were happy to receive this news and looked forward to the unveiling.
7.Easyfundraising
Cathy Lawson agreed to send a follow up email about ‘easyfundraising’ in order to get more parents on board.
Action: CL to send out an email shortly as well as an update on the success of the Sponsored Walk.
8.Bags2school
Diener Hibble shared that the next collection date for bags would be 15th June. 
Action: DH to send out email to all parents informing them of this date and how to take part.
9.AOB
 

Deborah Lait raised the issue of uniform. She is concerned that with only 1 year before she has no children at Bealings, she is no closer to finding a parent volunteer who is prepared to order, store and sell the uniform for the school.  There have also been issues recently with the sizing and quality of the uniform and the lead times. DL has been investigating the possibility of using Coes, especially as two of the parents work there. DL will report back with findings at the next meeting. HC stated that she has recently adopted an on-line service for a swimming club and suggests this method be investigated.  She will forward info to DL.
 

Actions: DL to progress, HC to pass on info.
 

Meeting ended: 4.20pm

Date of next meeting: Friday 3rd July 2015 3.20pm
